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“Never be in a hurry; do everything quietly and in a calm spirit. Do not lose your inner peace for anything whatsoever, 
even if your whole world seems upset.”  Saint Francis de Sales 

Dear Parents, 
 
It has been a busy three weeks since half term and there has been much to celebrate.  The children have been making great progress across the 
curriculum and it has been great to see the new pupils integrating so well and clearly loving their new school.  I was delighted to attend the ISA 
London North Swimming Gala this week and to see our girls competing successfully against strong opposition.  Their determination under the 
spotlight was quite remarkable and it made me reflect on the expectations of such an event, the desire to do ones personal best as well as for 
the school.  In a wider context, the varied nature of school life is a demanding one and therefore it is even more important to ensure that our 
minds are strong as well as our bodies.  We encourage the children to express their feelings and thoughts in every area of learning, and 
especially to voice their concerns.  Our wellbeing award application is ongoing and we are seeking to address the all important matter of 
ensuring that the children’s mental health and resilience is robust, so they are able to face day to day challenges.  Our quote this time reminds 
us that we need to try to be calm in all situations, and to be at peace with ourselves, in order to succeed and do our best. 
 
Congratulations 
Our sports teams have been busy achieving great success.  As already mentioned, the ISA London North Swimming Gala brought great results 
with 4 girls going through to the national finals on 28th November at the London Olympic Pool, Sophia in Form IV, Eliana in Form V, Bethany and 
Isabel in Form VI.  Very well done to all who participated. 
 
The Cross Country season is in full swing and the Harpenden District event last week resulted in two top ten places for Form V and Form VI.  
Congratulations again to Lisa in Form V who came 10th in her age category and Violet in Form VI who came 7th. 
 
Netball fixtures have taken place throughout the term with matches against Abbot’s Hill, St Nicholas’ and The King’s School for Form VI and 
Form V.  Well done to everyone for their commitment.  With so few competitive opportunities over the past year, it is great to see matches and 
action again. 
 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to the Harvest collection in aid of the Red Cross.  The envelopes totalled £811.34, which together with 
JustGiving donations for this and the Daily Mile totalled £1201.34.  Grateful thanks too for the Rotary Club shoeboxes, this year we managed to 
fill 107 which is amazing.  I am sure there will be many grateful recipients. 
 
This morning we were delighted to welcome Jonathan Finney, son in law of Christiane Kubrick.  The girls in Forms III to VI have been busy 
creating a tribute piece to Christiane’s painting ’Seedbox theater’.  The local artist was very touched by this and has presented the School with a 
famed print of the said work, which we will look forward to hanging for all to enjoy. 
 
FOSH Christmas Market 
It is 3 weeks until the FOSH Christmas Market, on Friday 10th December.  As always, I am indebted to the dedicated band of parents who work 
so hard to make these events a success.  Grandparents, siblings, cousins and friends are, as always, warmly welcome to attend this event, all 
details of which are attached below.  A reminder to purchase raffle tickets from me on the gate and to bring a bottle on Monday 6th December 
in exchange for your child wearing a Christmas jumper.  
 
Christmas Concert – a reminder to parents of Form III to Form VI to book seats for the forthcoming Senior Christmas Concert on Thursday 2nd 

and Friday 3rd December. 
 
Covid – coughs and colds.  There are a plenitude of bugs about at the present time 
and it is difficult to distinguish between Covid and usual winter illnesses.  Please 
consider if your child is well enough to come in after a negative result, as whilst we 
realise this is the priority some pupils are struggling to keep going.    
 
A reminder from Mrs Matthews that wraparound requests must be in by next week, 
Friday, 26th November. 
 
Wishing everyone a restful weekend.   
 
With best wishes 
Dan Sayers 
Headmaster 



 

 



 

 

 


